Additional Paternity Leave and Pay Administration Consultation

Introduction
The Government is inviting practical comments on additional paternity leave and pay to ensure that burdens on business are minimised whilst providing more choice for parents. The measures will allow fathers and partners a greater opportunity to be involved in the raising of their child. 

Proposals

· The government is planning to bring in Additional Paternity Leave (APL) when they extend Statutory Maternity Pay, Maternity Allowance and Statutory Adoption Pay from 39 weeks to 52 weeks.

· Additional paternity leave and pay will enable employed fathers to take up to 26 weeks APL, some of which can be paid if the mother of the child has returned to work. 

· This new provision will be available during the second six months of  the child's life.

· This will provide parents with more choice in child care responsibilities and, for the first time ever, the option of dividing a period of paid leave entitlement between them.

· The proposals are unlikely to be introduced before March, 2009.

Current position
Currently fathers/partners are entitled to two weeks statutory paternity leave and pay if they meet the necessary service requirements. The council also has a Maternity Support Scheme which allows one weeks leave with full pay, again subject to service requirements.
Take-up of this scheme is relatively small. In 2006/7 40 non-school and 5 school-based staff took up the full statutory paternity leave allowance (2 weeks).

Key points for consideration
In line with our existing policies, the council would overall support measures which enhance work-life balance aspirations and so would in principal supportive of these proposals.

However, the following issues will need to be considered in terms of the practical application:-

· Aligning the procedures for paternity leave and pay with those for maternity leave and pay to ease administrative burdens

· Notification arrangements 

· Notice periods 

· Covering the post

· Changes of circumstance and arrangements to vary agreements
· Returning to work - rights of the father/partner

· Terms and conditions of employment including; pension, annual leave, car and telephone allowances

Comments
Based on existing evidence it is unlikely that take up for APL is likely to be great. Fathers/partners are only entitled to Statutory Paternity Pay which is currently £112.75 per week and are unlikely to want to lose up to six months pay. However it is important that the administrative and practical arrangements implemented do not act as a disincentive to individuals or the Council.
Given the short period for consultation it is recommended that the Strategic Director  collates responses and forwards them to the DTI as soon as possible.
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